## Cuba Announces New Migration Regulations



Washington D.C., October 30 (RHC) New migratory regulations will go into effect in Cuba starting January 2018, according to an announcement made in the US capital by Cuban Foreign Minister Bruno Rodriguez Parrilla.

They include the admission of Cuban citizens who left the country illegally, with the exception of those who left the island via the U.S. Naval Base in Guantanamo Bay, the elimination of Cuban residency requirements for those children of Cuban residents who live abroad and the elimination of the need for Cuban citizens living abroad to obtain the "habilitacion" or multi-entry visa stamped on their passports.

Another measure to be adopted include the authorization of Cuban citizens residing abroad to enter and leave the Caribbean island on recreational boats via the Hemingway International Tourist Marina and Gaviota-Varadero Marina.

The Cuban Foreign minister made the announcement at the Fourth Meeting of Cuban Residents in the United States in Defense of National Sovereignty and Against the Blockade that was held over the weekend in Washington D.C.

In remarks to the event. Rodriguez said that migration has been used as a form of aggression by the United States against Cuba, including the malicious assertion that Cubans continue to emigrate in mass.

He added that despite complications in bilateral ties, there are no deep contradictions between Cubans living on the island or elsewhere, nor are Cubans fleeing the country in huge numbers.

"While the U.S. government shuts down, Cuba opens up," said Rodriguez in reference to the U.S. administration's unilateral decision to reduce embassy personnel in Havana and Washington, a move that adversely affects visa applications for Cubans wanting to travel to the United States.

Rodriguez stressed that while there's been a noted increase in the number of Cubans traveling abroad – over 769,000 since January 2013 – the island has welcomed an ever-increasing number of compatriots living outside of the country, especially from the United States, according to Prensa Latina.

He attributed the success to the repeal of the "dry-foot/wet foot" policy which encouraged illegal and disorderly migration to the United States, claiming the lives of countless Cuban nationals in the process, and also cited the abolition of the "parole" policy for Cuban medical professionals.

However, another point of contention continues to be the Cuban-Adjustment Act which, according to Rodriguez, remains a sticking point in the normalization of full diplomatic relations between the two countries and continues to encourage irregular migration from Cuba to the United States. The law also affects Cubans who want to obtain a tourist visa to visit the United States.

https://www.radiohc.cu/en/noticias/nacionales/145825-cuba-announces-new-migration-regulations



Radio Habana Cuba